2024 NEW MP LETTER template 1
Dear XXXX
WATERWAYS FUNDING REDUCTION

As newly elected MP for the YYYY constituency you will know that it includes part of the ZZZZ Canal/River, but may not be aware that the long term future of this and all our inland waterways is under threat from a reduction in government funding support.
The ZZZZ Canal is a historic waterway and a valuable amenity and recreational corridor providing leisure boating, walking, angling, cycling and nature conservation benefits to the area.  It is part of a national network of canals administered by the Canal & River Trust (CRT) that provides employment and supports tourism and the local economy.  CRT is a charity set up in 2012 to take over responsibility for maintaining the network on behalf of the nation, but the government has not only frozen its grant despite recent high inflation but now plans to reduce its funding by 5% a year from 2027 onwards. 
CRT’s funding to maintain the waterways also comes from boaters and other user charges, property investment and charitable income, all of which they have increased over the years, so that the fixed government grant represents less than 25% of the total.  But that is a vital sum that makes the difference between a carefully conserved and fully functioning recreational, environmental and heritage asset and its gradual decline into semi-dereliction, reversing the progress made over the past half century.
The sums involved are not large by government expenditures standards, currently £52.6m for some 2,000 miles of waterways maintained by CRT, which represents amazing value for money for the benefits they bring.

We, the Inland Waterways Association (IWA), hope that you will commit to a new review of the funding of our wonderful waterways and reinstatement of a more appropriate level of departmental support.  That should reflect the free public access they provide to towpaths for millions of walkers and cyclists, to the water space for canoes and paddle sports, conservation of the unique 250 year old built heritage of locks, bridges, aqueducts, etc in working order, and the nature and wildlife they support in both the countryside and towns.
The Inland Waterways Association (IWA) is the membership charity that works to protect and restore the country's canals and river navigations for public benefit.  IWA is a national organisation with a network of local branches and volunteers who work with navigation authorities, national and local government, and a wide range of voluntary, private and public sector organisations for the benefit of the waterways and their users. 

For more information please see the websites of IWA, CRT, and Fund Britain’s Waterways which is a campaign by over 130 waterway organisations to raise public awareness of this issue.

See: https://waterways.org.uk/ 
https://canalrivertrust.org.uk/support-us/our-campaigns/keep-canals-alive 

https://waterways.org.uk/waterways/sites/fund-britains-waterways-overview 

For detailed assessments of the social and economic values of our waterways, see also: 
‘Waterways for Today’ report published by the Inland Waterways Association (November 2022)

‘Valuing Our Waterways’ report published by the Canal & River Trust (November 2022) 
Yours etc 
